SOLID WASTE and RECYCLING ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Minutes

Tuesday, August 7, 2012

7:00 p.m., Municipal Building, Assembly Room

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.
Present:  Kathy Lightbody, Rhonda Emerson, Robin Turek, Mary Tomlinson, Chris Roy and Jim Ireland.
Acceptance of July 10, 2012 meeting minutes.  Rhonda made a motion to accept the minutes with corrections.  Jim seconded.  Motion carried.
Old Business:
1. Outreach
a.  Tax notice – Mary spoke with Nancy Gove.  It was decided that the
     pamphlets and flyers we wanted included in the tax notice was going

     to make the tax mailing too heavy.  Therefore Mary typed up a few 
     ‘bullets’ of information to be included.

b.  Separate mailing – a separate mailing could be our outreach. 

i.    to be included  HHW flyer (appreciation event invitation would
      be a separate mailing), logo contest and recycling schedule.
ii.   We could  print it out ourselves – color would be more

      expensive.

iii.  The town does not have a bulk rate permit.  

iv.  Rhonda to draft a cover letter for the mailing.

v.   Mary volunteered to print (copy) them. 

vi.  Kathy to check on labels, number of households and Town
      envelopes.

vii.  Mary to call Dana regarding a Bulk Mailing permit and as to
      going over our budget for postage.

          viii.  Once Mary has everything copied she will send out an email for

      help with stuffing envelopes.

2. Madison-Anson Days parade

a.  Recycling Banner – ordered and received.

b.  Decorating reminder – August 24th.  Time to be determined between

     Nancy, Robin and Jim.  Chris will have the trailer at the Town Garage
     for us to decorate.

c.  Mary to take decorations down after the parade.

3. Recycling for Apartments
 a.  Large recycling bins  - Chris met with Dana.  Dana is requesting 

      prices on them.
 b.  Mailing – Rhonda shared her draft letter.  Robin made a motion for 
      Rhonda to mail her letter out to the landlords.  Kathy seconds and 

      the motion passed.

4. Cardboard credits – Chris met with Dana.  
 a.  Dana will draft a letter to those businesses who aren’t reporting their 
      recycling tonnage.  

 b.  Dana will also get a hold of Backyard Farms and Hannaford to explain

      to them that they need to show the tonnage of cardboard being 

      recycled even though they have someone else take it.

 c.  Chris to ask Dana to check with commercial haulers as well.

5. Other – 
 a.  Robin has dimensions for the side of Chris’ truck.  She will call for 
        quotes on a magnetic sign.

New Business:
      1.  Kathy inquired about creating a Facebook page.  It was thought as a good idea 

           and Kathy will create one.

      2.  Logo Contest – Mary handed out her draft for all of us to go over.


 a.  Committee members went over the corrections Mary made and made

                            any corrections that might be needed.

      3.  HHW – 



 a.  October 6, 2012 from 9 a.m. to 12 p.m. at Skowhegan Recycling
     

      Center.



 b.  Flyer being mailed out in a mass mailing by committee.

      4.  Coloring Book – 



 a.  Mary was thinking that instead of Al’s students doing the poster


      contest this year that maybe they can each create a page to 


      create a coloring book.



 b.  Mary to check with Al.

  5.  Fire Department Auxiliary Calendar – 



 a.  Kathy brought it to the attention of the committee that we haven’t



      been participating with putting our meeting dates or recycling pick-

                            up dates on the calendar.



 b.  The cost would be $24.20



 c.  Robin made a motion to put our pick-up dates in to the calendar this

 

      year.  Rhonda seconds the motion and it passed.



 d.  Chris to get the dates to Kathy.

Next Meeting:  September 4, 2012 at 7:00 P.M.
Adjournment:  There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:12
                          p.m.
Respectfully submitted,
Robin Turek

Secretary
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